August, 2008

Mr. Kerry Weems

Acting Administrator

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS)

314G Hubert H. Humphrey Building

200 Independence Avenue, SW

Washington, DC 20201

Kerry.Weems@CMS.hhs.gov
Re CMS-1404-P: Proposed Changes to the ASC Payment System and CY 2009 Payment Rates

Dear Mr. Weems:

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services’ (CMS) proposed rule; CMS-1404-P: Proposed Changes to the ASC Payment System and CY 2009 Payment Rates, published in the Federal Register on July 18, 2008.  
I work for an interventional pain physician and I fear these proposed changes to the ASC payment system will harm our patients access to interventional pain management services in the ASC setting unless CMS addresses the underpayment. If CMS does not act, there is a risk that Medicare beneficiaries will unfairly lose access to interventional pain procedures in the safe and cost effective setting of an ASC. Our patients, rely on ASCs to effectively treat and manage chronic pain.

I ask that CMS make an adjustment in the payment methodology so that the surgery centers providing interventional pain management services will be reimbursed. Unless you act, these proposed changes will negatively affect patient access, but your action to revise these changes could preserve patient access for patients throughout the United States.

Thank you for your consideration in this important matter.

